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CHAIRMAN’S LETTER – DECEMBER 2011 

 
15th December 2011 

Dear Fellow Class Association Members, 
 
Thanks to everyone who voted on the introduction of the #3 genoa. I am pleased to confirm that this was 
approved, with 22 out of 24 votes in favour (91.6%). Please bear in mind that the Winter Offer from 
Elvstrom closes on 21st December. You have less than a week…  In response to enquiries from a few 
people, Elvstrom have supplied an offer for cruising sails and that is being distributed with this 
newsletter. 
 
Thanks also to our ever-constructive membership for assisting with the rules re-drafting which is 
required to bring this area up-to-date! There were a couple of errors in the drafts issued previously: 
specifically, we need to re-write the “sails construction” paragraph so that – in addition to 
accommodating the latest EPEX sails – we ensure that existing sails are not rendered out-of-class. And 
an administrative error within Elvstrom resulted in the wrong dimensions being quoted for the #3. These 
should have read: 
 

No 3 Genoa              Luff                   Leech                   Foot  
(optional             Max       Min        Max       Min        Max       Min 

    sail)                  10.40     10.30       9.33      9.23        3.83      3.73 
  
As these are the correct dimensions relative to all the sails produced so far there is hopefully no material 
impact to any owner, and neither should it affect the validity of our vote. My apologies for any confusion 
that may have been introduced. 
 
The committee is currently considering when it might be appropriate to offer the demo #3 sails for sale. 
These sails were made with a single taffeta layer whereas sails purchased now from Elvstrom will have 
a taffeta layer on both sides. So they are slightly less durable and are, of course, slightly used. They do 
not carry a sail number – this is not required. We wish to test the water. Anyone interested in one of 
these sails for £1,400, payable to the Class Association and therefore with no additional VAT payable, 
should contact Jo Chugg. Depending on interest we will decide how to proceed. Any sale would proceed 
on a ballot basis if necessary, with the lucky purchaser being assigned the most geographically adjacent 
sail - purchaser to arrange to uplift at his/her own expense. 
 
Jo Chugg has embarked on the preparation of a revised Handbook which we would hope to publish 
early in 2012. This will include the revised rules. We will also require to modify the Inspection Form to 
accommodate the #3, and this prompts mention of some other one-design compliance requirements 
upon which questions on adherence have been raised. Owners should note the following in particular: 
 
 Class Measurement Rule references and brief description (consult the rules for details): 

 
• 7.8: A steaming light … shall be fitted 
• 14.1: Engine weight distribution (whether by using corrector weights or not) … shall not 

change from the MD7A originally fitted (minimum weight 166 kg). 
• 15.1: 2 anchors on board (1 x min weight of 25lb (11.34kg) and 1 x min weight of 15lb 

(6.80kg)) and chain stowed and secured with lashings not more than 2750 mm from the stem. 
• 15.7: A lifejacket, harness, and safety line for each crew member shall be carried. 

 
A full reassessment of the Inspection Form will be carried out in order to address these and any other 
areas of potential non-compliance.  
 
The committee continues to discuss IRC ratings and the situation of individual ratings as opposed to the 
one-design rating offered by RORC Rating. In the short term this requires to be addressed within the 
various racing fleets, and the committee hopes that harmonious solutions to the problem will emerge. 
 



 
Owners should also be aware of the situation regarding masts. Selden stopped producing the section 
we use some years ago, but the Class Association took steps to acquire a die from which custom 
extrusions were made and purchased. There are currently 6 of these left. The next problem is that 
various fittings to match the mast are also running out, most specifically heel castings and spreader root 
castings. Selden’s alternative mast section does not appear close to being usable. It is far too heavy. 
We will investigate other potential mast suppliers, but once again preservation of one-design status 
remains important to us. We are therefore also looking into the acquisition of dies from which to produce 
the required castings, with a view to potential purchase of more of the mast section extrusions. 
 
The net of all of this, for now, is that anyone experiencing (or encountering) a broken mast should take 
steps to salvage undamaged components, particularly heel castings, spreader roots, and indeed 
spreaders themselves. It would be helpful if details of any parts saved could be communicated to Jo so 
that we have centralised awareness of parts potentially available.    
 
Plans for the 2012 Championships in Dun Laoghaire are progressing well – 22 - 24 June, as a reminder 
– and discussions are also underway regarding the 2013 event on the Clyde. This latter will be a stand-
alone event in June, allowing racing-only enthusiasts to consider a May/June extravaganza including 
Scottish Series and the Scottish IRC Championships, or for those seeking more variety a June/July 
expedition which could include some cruising and/or an extension into West Highland Yachting Week. 
Details to follow. 
 
Best wishes for Christmas, and have a great 2012, 
 

 
 
Donald McLaren 
 
Chairman 


